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Global Advisory Council 
Fall 2022: November 9th 2022 

 

 

 

Attendees: Rice, Laurie Ruthe (School of Education); Patti, Yoon (School of Education); Durst, Carmen 
(School of Education); Pritchard, Tracey Beno (School of Education); Cardinale, Ryan James (School of 
Education); Smith, Samuel James (School of Education); Sean P. McDonald; McGann, Gregory Andrew 
(Doctor of Education); Arnold, Miranda Lynn (School of Education); DeJarnette, Nancy Kay (School of 
Education); Wiegand, Joseph Michael (School of Education); Walker, Charlotte Anne (School of 
Education);Daphne Keiser; Shank, Virginia M (School of Education); Griffin, Pam (School of Education); 
Goodwin, Michelle Elaine (School of Education); Jessica Robb. 
 

 

I. Greetings – Dr. Laurie Rice (Interim Dean)    

A. Dr. Pritchard opened the meeting up in Prayer. 

B. The SOE Team introduced themselves                                   

II. Introduction of new interim dean School of Education – Dr. Laurie Rice 
A. Joseph Wiegand, J.D., Ed.D. – Interim Dean, School of Education 
B. Introduced Dr. Battige Chair of Special Education Programs and Dr. Griffin, Chair of Secondary 

Programs 
 

III. Partner Resources – Dr. Michelle Goodwin 
A. Education Career Fair - Tues March 21, 2023 
B. Partner resources will be coming shortly.  

 

IV. CAEP Visit Summary – Dr. Michelle Goodwin  
A. Thanked partners for their help with CAEP interviews.  
B. No Stipulations recommended and no AFIs recommended 
C. Anticipating receiving official letter Nov 2022 

 

V. Program Updates- Dr. Michelle Goodwin 
A. Dr. Goodwin gave a brief overview of new licensure programs including dual enrollment and 

specialist degrees offered 
B. A pamphlet for school systems is coming soon. 

 
VI. Lesson Plan Inquiry- Virginia Shank 
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A. Mrs. Shank Announced there will be a survey that will be sent out to our GAC members to ask 

about lesson plan requirements for teachers.  We want more information on how it is managed 

and what the requirements are. The goal is to match our requirements with that of our 

partnering schools. 

 
VII. Enrollment & Recruitment 2022-2023 –Dr. Laurie Rice 

A. Shared our Spring 2022 Numbers: School of Ed Over all 19,024, BED Initial Licensure: 2,701, MAT 

Initial Licensure: 2,604, Advanced Programs: 3,435. 

VIII. Accolades: Dr. Laurie Rice 
A. Announced Liberty University School of Education Pi Sigma chapter was awarded the Florence B. 

Stratemeyer Award for Excellence from the Kappa Delta Pi International Honor Society.  
B. Student and Alumni Achievements including Dr. Goodwin receiving Kappa Delta Pi Eleanor 

Roosevelt Award.  
C. Announced the retirement of Dr. Parker as of June 30th, 2022 

 
IX. Data Sharing – Dr. Nancy DeJarnette 

 

A. CPAST (Initial Programs) 
B. SCRIP Revised Rubric 

 

X. Recruitment Plan Dr. Laurie Rice 
A. Plan for diverse teaching pool. 
B. Helping with critical shortage areas 
C. Retention of students. Working on understanding why students don’t finish the program. 

Digging in to see how we can better help. 
D. Noticing students are choosing non-licensure programs and/or provisional certificate options 
E. We all want educators who are well prepared and have crucial experience in the classroom. 

 

VIII. Discussion and Feedback – Dr. Nancy DeJarnette 

A. Dr. DeJarnette led the discussion with a set of 4 feedback questions. Members were prompted to 

give feedback in the chat. 

B. One feedback response given from Daphne Keiser: 

“Always able to communicate with representatives; students enthusiastic; we need more special 

education student teachers/practicum students” 

IX. Closing – Dr. Laurie Rice 

A. Dr. Rice invited members to continue to provide feedback via email.  

B. She reminded members to share our programs with Paraprofessionals and other Teachers in their 

building looking for avenues to licensure and professional development. 

C. Please contact us at soepartners@liberty.edu for any questions or concerns.  Thank you so much! 
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